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NOTICE OF APPROPRIATIONS TRANSFER FOR THE  
IOWA DEPARTMENT OF CULTURAL AFFAIRS 

 
Appropriations Transfer.  The Fiscal Services Division of the Legislative Services Agency (LSA) 
received notification of a request to transfer FY 2023 funds pursuant to Iowa Code section 8.39.  The 
request is for a transfer of up to, but not to exceed, approximately $127,000 to the Historical Division of 
the Department of Cultural Affairs (DCA).  Approximately $92,000 is being transferred from the Arts 
Division of the DCA, and the remaining approximately $35,000 is being transferred from the 
Administration Division of the DCA.   
 
Reason for Transfer.  The transfer of funds is requested by the Department of Administrative Services 
(DAS) to cover expenditures that exceeded available resources for the Historical Division on behalf of the 
DCA.  The Division oversees the State Historical Museum, State Archives Libraries and Records, State 
Historical Libraries, Iowa History Publications, Historic Resource Grants, Battle Flag Preservation Project, 
State Historic Sites, and Archiving Former Governors’ Papers.  2023 Iowa Acts, Senate File 514 (State 
Government Alignment Act) transferred the Historical Division and the Administration Division of the DCA 
to the DAS.  The Act also transferred the Arts Division of the DCA to the Iowa Economic Development 
Authority. 
 
Action Finalized.  Action on this transfer is to be finalized on or after September 11, 2023. 
 
More information.  Additional information is available from the LSA upon request.   
 
LSA Staff Contacts: Xavier Leonard (515.725.0509) xavier.leonard@legis.iowa.gov 
 Evan Johnson (515.281.6301) evan.johnson@legis.iowa.gov 
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